United Kingdom response to EEA comparison of SoE, WFD & NiD Monitoring Stations
We welcome this analysis and the opportunity to respond. Until we see the raw data the analysis is based on it is difficult to be sure of the causes of mismatches, but generally we conclude:

1. There is a difference in the size and coverage of the networks. This is understandable as they are set up for different purposes.

2. The site data for SoE is sparse and in some cases obviously wrong. This will be improved as the UK begins to report SoE data using WFD surveillance sites

3. As we begin to use surveillance sites the matching with WFD sites will improve dramatically

4. In March 2010 we will be resubmitting our WFD monitoring network information, which will also improve the quality and quantity of site data you have and improve matching.
5. Matches to Nitrates Directive sites are coincidental and will vary across the UK:

i. In Northern Ireland every SoE and WFD site should also be a NiD site, so there must be some ID code issues causing mismatches (see point 6 below).

ii. In Scotland, England & Wales Nitrates data is monitored at sites also used for other directives, although there is no overall aim that they should be completely overlapping.
6. There must be some mismatch caused by different coding schemes identifying sites. As different reporting streams often recommend different code structures, and are set up by different people at different times, sometimes in different organisations, it is going to be hard to resolve these issues. Streamlining the reporting streams and encouraging reporters to reuse site ID codes across streams will help.
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